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Situation Analysis 

Health insurance companies and pharmacy benefit managers (PBMs) negotiate significant rebates 
and discounts when purchasing medications from drug manufacturers. The price they pay after 
rebates is significantly lower than the “list price” of the medicine – the price a patient with a 
commercial health plan pays at the pharmacy counter. On average, pharmaceutical manufacturers 
rebate 40% of a medicine’s list price. In 2019, these rebates and discounts totaled more than $1.2 
billion in California alone. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A patient still within their deductible pays the $100 list price at the counter, not the discounted $60 
their insurance or PBM paid for the exact same medication. With a 25% coinsurance, a patient would 
pay $25, rather than the $15 they would pay if the coinsurance was based off the discounted $60.  
 

The Current Rebate System 

Because health insurance companies and PBMs don’t share these savings with patients, what a 
patient pays is often much higher than what their insurance company paid for the same medicine. 
The high cost at the pharmacy counter has led to 30% of Americans saying they haven’t taken their 
medications as directed,1 resulting in needless suffering for many. 
 
This situation is unique to health insurance coverage of prescription medicines, and it penalizes 
patients who need medicines the most. Right now, patients receive the benefit of negotiated 
discounts when sharing in costs for doctor or hospital visits, but they don’t always receive the same 
benefits for prescriptions. 

 

The Solution: AB 933 

Assembly Bill 933 by Asm. Tom Daly (D-Anaheim) will reform the current rebate structure to benefit 
the patient, not corporations: 

• Will make prescriptions more affordable by requiring patients receive at least 90% of rebates. 

• Will not drastically increase premiums – one study demonstrated that even if health insurance 
companies were required to share 100% of negotiated rebates with patients, premiums would 
increase at most 1%, while patients could save up to $800 each year on their medicine costs.2  

 
 

By reforming the unfair rebate system, California can provide immediate relief  
to vulnerable residents and lower health care costs for all. 

List price:  $100 
- negotiated rebates:  $40 
 

What health insurers or PBMs pay:  $60 
What patients pay:  $100 

1 KFF Health Tracking Poll (conducted February 14-24, 2019) 
2 2019 Milliman, “Can Voluntary POS Rebates Work for Medicare Part D?” 
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